
  
 VILLAGE OF GLENCOE 
 GOLF ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
 

 July 21, 2014 
  
 7:00 p.m.  
 

Glencoe Golf Club 
621 Westley Road 

 Glencoe, IL, 60022 
  

A G E N D A 
 
The Village of Glencoe is subject to the requirements of the Americans with Disabilities Act of 1990.   
Individuals with disabilities who plan to attend this meeting and who require certain 

accommodations in order to allow them to observe and/or participate in this meeting, or who have 
questions regarding the accessibility of the meeting or the facilities, are requested to contact the 
Village of Glencoe at least 72 hours in advance of the meeting at (847) 835-4114, or please contact 
the Illinois Relay Center at (800) 526-0844, to allow the Village of Glencoe to make reasonable 
accommodations for those persons. 

 
 

1. CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL 
Dale Thomas, Chairman 
Jim Hirsch 
Joe Keefe  
Mitch Melamed 
Ron Schmidt 
Scott Shore 
 

2. APPROVAL OF JUNE 2014 MEETING MINUTES 
 

3. PUBLIC COMMENT TIME 
 

4. MANAGER’S MONTHLY REPORT 

 JUNE 2014 SUMMARY REPORT 
 

5. CLUBHOUSE TASKFORCE UPDATE 
 

6.   OTHER BUSINESS 
 
 7.   ADJOURNMENT 



VILLAGE OF GLENCOE 
GOLF ADVISORY COMMITTEE 

Meeting Minutes 
     June 23, 2014 

 
 

1. CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL  
The Golf Advisory Committee was called to order at 7:00 p.m. at the Glencoe 
Golf Club.  The following members were present: 

   
  Dale Thomas, Chairman  
  Jim Hirsch 
  Joe Keefe 
  John Nesbitt 

  Ron Schmidt 
  Scott Shore  
 
 Committee member Mitch Melamed was absent. 
   

2. APPROVAL OF THE MAY MINUTES 
The May Golf Advisory Committee meeting minutes were approved as written.  
 

3. PUBLIC COMMENT TIME  
None 
 

4. MANAGERS MONTHLY REPORT  

 Stella reviewed the May monthly report. 

 Despite the poor weather in May the Club hit its budgeted revenue 
numbers due to the successful Memorial Day weekend. 

 The excessive rain events were discussed as well as the condition of the 
course after these events. 

 The starter shack was removed thanks to the work of Joe Keefe.  A new 
podium was purchased for the first tee operations. 

 The bunker on the 10th tee was discussed.  It was recommended that a 
‘Free Drop’ sign be placed in the bunker after heavy storm events. 

 It was recommended that a yardage sign that can be changed daily be 
put on the driving range.  Stella replied that the sign had been ordered 
and will be in place as soon as it is received. 

 The location of the grill on the 7th tee was discussed.  The committee felt 
that the new location was much better than the previous location on the 
10th tee. 

 The roof of the pro shop was discussed; the replacement of the roof was 
recommended before the winter. 
 

5. ASH TREE REPORT 

 Stella reviewed a course map that showed the location of the ash trees 
that were marked for removal. She informed the committee that there are 
50 trees to be removed this season; 25 over the summer and 25 in the 
fall.   



 The majority of the ash trees that have to be removed are in a cluster of 
tress and there will be no new tree planting necessary.   

 There are two locations where the trees being removed are pivotal to the 
strategy of the hole and new trees will be planted to keep the integrity of 
the hole intact. 

 Joe Keefe recommended that we contact the Park District to see if they 
had any saplings that we could plant on the course. 
 

6. CLUBHOUSE TASK FORCE UPDATE  

 Stella informed the committee that the County’s CFO has resigned. 

 Phil Kiraly has been working diligently with the County to ensure that 
the negotiation process continues and that we don’t lose momentum. 
 

7. OTHER BUSINESS 

 The port a potties were discussed.  Stella informed the committee that 
the bathrooms are cleaned every Thursday but she will follow up with the 
company to make sure they are keeping their schedule. 

 Several committee members commented that the beverage cart is not 
being seen frequently enough during weekend rounds. They also 
suggested that a sign be placed at the first tee when the beverage cart is 
not out due to wet conditions.  

 Stella informed the committee that a new water fountain will be put in 
place adjacent to the pro shop.  The old water fountain was hit and 
destroyed by a rogue cart driver. 

 It was suggested that the beverage cart still go out when carts aren’t 
allowed as long as the cart stays on the paths adjacent to holes 9 and 10 
and stays off of the golf course. 
 

8.  ADJOURNMENT 
There being no further business for discussion, the meeting was adjourned at 
7:40 p.m. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

    

                          Glencoe Golf Club 
 
               

To:  Golf Advisory Committee 

 

From:  Stella Nanos, General Manager 

 

Date:  July 11, 2014 

 
Subject:  June 2014 Monthly Report                

                                       

 

Financial Overview:  June had above average precipitation and below average temperatures; 
the rainfall amount was double the average. There were 16 days out of the month with 

measurable rain fall and over $11,000 was issued in rain checks.  Power carts were not allowed 

on the course due to wet conditions 4 days out of the month and carts were restricted to 

fairways 7 days out of the month.  Total revenues were $310,853 versus the budget of 
$307,518.  

 
   

  

2014 Actual 

 

 

2013 Actual 

Rounds 5,619 5,509 

Average Rate      $35.52     $36.58 

FYTD Rounds 12,001 11,354 

 

 

Departmental Overview: 
 

Golf Shop: Green fee revenue was $199,600 vs. a budget of $201,546.   

 

Merchandise:  Merchandise sales totaled $8,685 vs. a budget of $12,350.  

 

Driving Range: The driving range revenue was $10,714 vs. a budget of $8,750.   
 

Rentals:  Power cart rental revenue was $44,488 vs. a budget of $43,000; pull cart rental 

revenue was $2,880 vs. a budget of $2,850. 

 

Food & Beverage: The restaurant was open with a full menu.  The first rent payment of $4,800 
was received. 

 

Golf Course:  

 The excessive rainfall revealed prior faults with the old drainage system and irrigation 
system that allowed the water to pool on the surface resulting in sink holes.  Repairs 

were made in 8 areas that included digging up the pipe by hand and capping old pipes 

to eliminate the problem. 

 Storm cleanup was a perpetual task throughout the month.  This work includes; 
repairing washed sand in bunkers, repairing washed gravel on cart paths, cleanup of 

limbs branches and debris and repairing turf bubbles caused by backed up drain pipes.  



 Weeds in the rough and the ponds were treated.  The natural areas were attended to by 
removing thistle and other unwanted species. 

 A new water fountain was put in place adjacent to the first tee. 

 The annual flower beds were planted throughout the course. 

 The greens and collars were core aerified to aid in air and water movement through root 
zone. 

 

 
2014 Weather: The high temperature for the month was 91 degrees and the low was 50 

degrees. The average high for the month is 78 degrees and the average low is 57 degrees.  Total 

precipitation was 8.00 inches against an average of 3.67 inches.   

 

Marketing Notes: 

 A pullout ad was placed in the Glencoe Quarterly promoting the Golf Academy. 

 We utilized Google and Microsoft adwords to promote golf camps and the Glencoe Golf 

Academy.   

 A sandwich board is being utilized adjacent to the first tee to promote upcoming events. 

 An email blast was sent promoting the summer camps and clinics. 

 An email blast was sent promoting a Father’s Day Special and the Taylor Made fitting 

day. 

 A business listing is running for the Glencoe Golf Academy in Google places as well as 

Bing business portal.  

 Social media website updates via Twitter and Facebook. 
 

Miscellaneous: 

 The Botanic Garden was contacted due to the overflow of the pond adjacent to the 17th 
hole.  The debris covering the outflow pipe on the Garden’s property was impeding the 

normal drainage process.  The Garden staff attended to the problem promptly and have 
advised that they will continue to monitor the pond daily. 

 The Glencoe Golf Academy summer junior camps began in June. The camps have been 
very well received with many participants returning for multiple weeks. 

 The course has not had to pay for any irrigation water this season.  

 The starter shack on the first tee was removed.  The check in operations on the first tee 
will now be conducted from a new podium.  The area where the shack was previously 

located is slated for renovation. 

 The Senior Scramble event was reduced to a 9 hole event due to inclement weather. 

 A three series clinic on the short game was taught by the Glencoe Golf Academy.  The 
lesson series will be repeated in July. 

 The Club held a Taylor Made fitting day that resulted in over $3,000 in sales. 
 

Sincerely, 
 

 

Stella Nanos 

General Manager 

Glencoe Golf Club 
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